








Despite Budget Challenges Schools Move 
Forward for Successful 2017-18 School Year 
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UCHS CLASS of 2017 SCHOLARSHIPS 

CONGRATULATES SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS 



Solar Eclipse Sky Party 

Take the Summer Reading Challenge at San 
Diego County Library 

Thank You Note from 
Friends of the UC Library… 

BACKPACKS FOR KIDS 

UCSD Lifelong Learning Classes 

Take a Peek at the UCHS 
Senior Grad Party 
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Out and about in UC… 

Legacy of Marian Bear 
Continues to This Day 

by Stacie Bresler-Reinstein 

In early June, students in Mr. Deron Bear's 3rd/4th class at 
Spreckels Elementary School created a snake panel as part of 
their life science curriculum. This panel was then installed in a 
park kiosk in Marian Bear Memorial Park.  

The class took a walking field trip to the park in order to view the 
panel which highlights the local snakes that live in the park, take a 
guided hike with Ranger Steve Smith and learn about the park's 
history. Mr. Bear is the grandson of Marian Bear, and serves on 
the park's Recreation Council.  

Marian Bear was instrumental in preserving the vast open space 
of San Clemente Canyon just south of the 52 freeway. She and 
other community leaders successfully convinced city officials that 
the freeway should be located above the canyon in the north 
hillsides rather in the area of the park. Due to her foresight and 
perseverance, the 467-acre park, which was rededicated as 
Marian Bear Memorial Park by the City of San Diego leadership in 
July 1979, can be enjoyed year-round, offering several miles of 
accessible hiking trails. More info: Marian Bear Rec. Council 
Facebook page and marianbearreccouncil.wordpress.com. 

Pictured above: 
Ranger Steve Smith 
describes the park's 
flora and fauna to Mr. 
Deron Bear's class. 

Pictured left: 
Spreckels students 
Olivia Brooten, 
Samantha Barton and 
Miles Reinstein in front 
of the snake panel at 
Maran Bear Memorial 
Park.	

Friends of Rose Canyon  
Helps Kids Explore Nature

by Debby Knight 

Every year Friends of Rose Canyon offers free, small-group 
nature exploration walks in Rose Canyon and Marian Bear Parks 
for students from 11 nearby schools. This year hundreds of 
students from Kindergarten through high school participated, 
including classes from Curie, Spreckels, Doyle and UCHS. 

A special feature of our walks is that we divide into small groups. 
Our goal is to have 3-5 students per guide so that the kids 
become active explorers. Our guides (paid by grants) are 
excellent naturalists and share both their passion for nature and 
their knowledge with the kids. Each group becomes its own party 
of exploration, and each discovers different things. We catch 
insects and spiders in bug boxes, study them under magnification, 
then let them go. We examine animal tracks, trees and flowers. 
We watch lizards, rabbits, squirrels and birds. We see hawks and 
ravens in aerial combat, and woodpeckers bringing insects to their 
babies in a hole in a tree. Each group has a different experience, 
and each day is different. 

Again and again we hear from both kids and teachers that they 
love these nature explorations. Many teachers bring their class 
year after year. We welcome parents to attend, and we often hear 
the same from them. Children no longer explore nature as part of 
their daily lives. Our goal is to provide experiences that give 
children and adults the pleasure and excitement of exploring the 
natural world, that teach them how it works, and that inspire their 
curiosity. 

Pictured above: 
Students from 

Spreckels Elementary 
peer into the water 

from the bridge on the 
Regents trail in Rose 

Canyon. 

Pictured right: 
UCHS students on a 

Friends of Rose 
Canyon walk: hunting 

for spiders and insects 
in Rose Canyon with 

Jim Berrian, Field 
Entomologist at the SD 

Natural History 
Museum. 
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Tot Lot Dream Becomes 
UC Reality 

by Carol and Gordon Parham 

In December 1969, the land at 7150 Florey St., was acquired as a future 
park site.  Development and dedication of the University City 
Neighborhood Park occurred in 1982 -the year our daughter was born. 
With a “Future Tot Lot” as part of the design for the Park, the 
neighborhood awaited this addition. Great, a playground for Chandra and 
the other neighborhood kids to grow up with. UC High passed by, Chandra 
graduated from SDSU, baby Makenna was born, now past the "Tot Lot" 
age, and still no development.  

We attended our first Standley Recreation Council meeting in 2000 to 
follow up on the neighborhood’s belief that the funding was available, but 
not used. This was found to be untrue, so we joined the Council to lobby 
for the Tot Lot.  When monies became available earmarked specifically for 
neighborhood parks in 2003, the Standley Park Recreation Council 
designated half for the upgrade funds to the University City Gardens 
Playground and half for the Village Park.  As the funds were inadequate to 
complete both projects, it was decided to complete the Gardens and also 
build the necessary comfort station. After another false start in 2010, with 
funds designated and then withdrawn, firm funding became available in 
2012.  The primary source was Development Impact Fees from new area 
construction, with additional funds from San Diego Parks and Recreation 
Department. 

Groundbreaking in August 2016 began the much anticipated addition to 
the neighborhood park.  With seven to eight weeks of rain delays and 
waiting 90 days for the plants and grass to establish, it seemed at times 
that the Tot Lot would never happen.  But, with the support of San Diego 
Parks and Recreation Dept. the Standley Park Recreation Council and the 
patience of the UC Village neighborhood, the Tot Lot's here in time for now 
baby Levi and the next generation of Village Park area kids tentatively 
scheduled for opening in late July 2017. 

Thank you Parhams for your persistence! 

UC Garden Club’s Twilight Gathering 
by Diane Ahern 

A composition of texture and whimsy is how electrical contractor Chuck 
Muell of Wizard Electric describes the gardens of Carol Costarakis and 
Rolf Haas. Carol and Rolf were hosts of a recent UC Garden club ‘Twilight 
Gathering’ designed to highlight their magical and creative back yard 
which contains a koi pond and many mosaic items created by Carol. As 
twilight gradually became nightfall, the garden came alive as a place of 
mystery and discovery. 

With additional lighting, they sought to light up Carol’s art pieces, to add 
even more charm to the extensive mix of plants, and provide an element of 
safety to walkways and paths. Carol mentioned that garden lighting needs 
evolve as plants grow and change shapes. Chuck mentioned that he 
found it a challenge to provide proper lighting for highly textured garden 
plants and sculptures and that a combination of up-lighting and back-
lighting was often most effective. 

UC Garden Club President Ginger Steketee thanked the hosts for sharing 
their special space. She is pleased to announce that UC Garden Club will 
sponsor a plant sale at the 4th of July Celebration in Standley Park. The 
Garden Club is asking for volunteers to host 2017 meet ups. Please 
contact Ginger at 858-836-1441 or ucgardenclub@gmail.com.  





THE UC PLANNING GROUP REPORT 



3508 Caminito Carmel Landing, 
Carmel Valley

Coldwell Banker UC 858.352.6587

                                                                                                                            
SAVE THE DATE | Back Packs for Kids |Sun., August 6th |3p-6p| Standley Park 

©2017 Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC fully supports the principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act. Each Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage office is owned by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell Banker® and the Coldwell Banker 
Logo, Coldwell Banker Previews International® and the Coldwell Banker Previews International Logo, are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. Broker does not guarantee the accuracy of square footage, lot size or other information concerning the condition or features of property 

provided by seller or obtained from public records or other sources, and the buyer is advised to independently verify the accuracy of that information through personal inspection and with appropriate professionals.Based on information from the associate of realtors Multiple Listing as of 6.12.17. Display of MLS data is 
deemed reliable but not guranteed accurate by the MLS. The Broker/Agent providing the information contained herein may or may not have been the listing and or selling agent. 

UC Sales in the past 30 days

2720 Lange Ave

3022 Briand Ave

7075 Weller St

3147 Ducommun Ave

4427 Cather Ave

5252 Bloch St

6240 Buisson St

3047 Curie St

5353 Renaissance Ave

5114 Via Cinta

4575 Excalibur Way

Address BR BA Sales Price
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3
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4

4

3

2

3

2

2

2

3

3

2.5
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3
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$650,000

$715,000

$750,000

$835,000

$839,000

$875,000

$910,000

$943,800

$1,029,000

$1,075000

$1,150,000

Average Days on Market: 24
Spacious 3br, 2.5ba townhome - this rare �nd has 

a cul-de-sac location. $640,000

4936 Regla Court, UC
Spacious cul-de-sac home features updated baths 

& kitchen, pool/spa. $1,089,000

17547 Avenida Peregrina,
 Rancho Santa Fe 

Custom 5br, 6.5ba masterpiece built by a 
craftsman to the highest quality. $2,988,888

4494 Benhurst Ave, UC
Remodeled 5br, 3ba home plus bonus room. 
Absolutely turn key!  $999,000-$1,149,000

Dana Worsham
858.774.6793

Katie Dunahoo
858.775.1239

June Kubli
858.353.0406

Kathleen Williams
619.944.6520

Lydia Hwang
858.472.6520

Kathleen & Carol
858.488.4090

Sue Silva
858.229.1193

John Bassler
858.583.5157

Carol Uribe
858.705.2399

John Schindel
858.349.9051

Susan Bell 
619.933.8245

$500 OFF NEW ROOF OR
FREE SOLATUBE INSTALLED

.com

Family Owned and Operated 
Since 1996.

License #734803

“We’ve Got You Covered!”

Previous Awards
2013, 2012, 2010

2008 — 2006

Custom Residential Re-Roo� ng Specialists

CALL A PROFESSIONAL!
619-588-4909

CALL US FIRST! We Are Professional Roo� ng Service
340 Millar Ave., El Cajon, CA 92020 

www.ProfessionalRoo� ngServices.com



Free Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families
Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Medi-Cal
Alzheimers Dementia
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In-Home Care Respite

Merle Berman, Consultant 619.772.1125
mberman@san.rr.com
betterthanhomeplacement.com

MODERN LIFE HOME DESIGN

Design • Construction

Free Consultation & Assessment 
Fred Steiniger  |  520.906.6200

Specializing in Home Remodeling
Michael A. Cohen, Agent Lic. #0506499 
Linda Cohen LUTC, Marketing Rep. 
Lic. #0732318 
 
 

3232 Governor Drive, Suite G 
San Diego, CA  92122-2931 
Bus 858.457.3520   Fax 858.457.1488 
Michael@MichaelACohen.com  
Linda@MichaelACohen.com     

Providing Insurance and Financial Services 

      Thank you for your loyalty.   We appreciate you. 

Youth Sports  
Coach for 25 Years 

8    

t s



 

 

If you are currently listed with another broker, this is not a solicitation.  Information obtained from reliable sources but not guaranteed. 

NANCY BECK CAN SELL YOUR HOME, TOO!! 
*NOTE: I have many listings contact me for more info! 

NANCY BECK 
UNIVERSITY CITY SPECIALISTST 

REALTOR®  -  CalBRE# 1229297   

3202 Governor Drive #100 
San Diego, CA 92122 

TOP 1% OF ALL CENTURY 21 AGENTS 

SAN DIEGO MAGAZINE FIVE STAR AGENT 7 
YEARS IN A ROW 

Direct: (858) 945-LIST (5478)
NancyBeck@Century21Award.com 

www.NancyBeckRealtor.com 

Just SOLD! Just SOLD! Just SOLD! 
   

6283 Radcliffe Drive 6021 Charae St. 3659 Syracuse 

4 BD, 2.5 Bath, 2,096 sq. ft.                                                      
Highland Acclaimed UC Area           

SOLD at $940,000 

3 BD, 2.5 Bath, 2-Car Garage     
SOLD FOR: $659,000*                   

*$49,000 HIGHER than the last model 
match!! 

4 BD, 2 Bath, 1.900 sq. ft.             
Gorgeous and Spacious in West End                

SOLD at $861,000 

3064 Ducommun Avenue 6204 Caminito Araya 7036 Gullstrand Street 

Just SOLD!Just SOLD

66666622283 Radcliffe Drive

7003636 GG lulllsttrandd StStreetet

Just SOLD!

66021 Charae St.

6204 Caminito Arayya

Just SOLD!

3659 Syracuse

3064 Ducommun Avenuue

 
If you have concerns about a loved one’s drinking or drug use, our experts can 
guide you through the intervention process. Betty Ford Center offers assistance 
with bringing your loved one into treatment through the intervention process.  
 
John C. Seaman, MA, MAC, CADC II, a nationally recognized interventionist and 
expert on the signs and symptoms of chemical dependency and enabling behavior, 
will lead the seminar. Also an instructor at the University of California San Diego, 
Mr. Seaman will discuss the following: 
 
- Signs and symptoms of chemical dependency 
- Indicators of the severity of the problem 
- What enabling behavior is and why it isn’t helpful 
- How to plan and implement a successful intervention 
 
Adult-specific seminars are held every Saturday from 10:30 a.m. to noon at the 
Betty Ford Center in San Diego, 11720 El Camino Real, Suite 200. For more 
information, contact John Seaman at 858-597-9270. 
 

HazeldenBettyFord.org/SanDiego 

Professional & Reliable Doug Hackley, CEO

Bay Park Moving

Free Estimat  laC se # T-190145

(858) 535-1911  Fax (858) 535-9192  Cell (858) 472-4123
email: bpmove@aol.com

6495 Lipmann Street, San Diego, CA 92122

WE FIX YOUR COMPUTER!

We come to you or
you come to us for the lowest rates!

Call Robert

858-449-1749

about a loved one’s drinking or drug use, our experts can 



WE-0269Awww.TreeTechSD.com

· San Diego Native
· Long-time UC Resident
· CA State Cont. Lic. #509021
· B.S.–Ornamental Horticulture
               Cal Poly · San Luis Obispo

Daniel A. Dew
Owner

(619) 235-4431

BRE Lic. #01734707 

Thinking about Selling or Buying 

Terri Day 
For All Your Real Estate Needs 

www. .com 

                                                             6112 Regents Rd. in UC  

Interested in  Advert is ing 
in  Our  Publ icat ion?    

Contact TERRI DAY 
at UccaAds@hotmail.com 

More info available at

www.UniversityCityNews.org           

  Ad Sizes:

      Business Card $60.00

      Qtr Page  $150.00

      Half Page  $300.00

Ad must be submitted via email 

in a PDF or JPG  format print ready.  

Next issue:  September 2017

Ad and Payment deadline:  8/18/17

Anna Yanvosky  

Piano Lessons  

 858-552-0635 

Call for More Details 



Interested in  Advert is ing 
in  Our  Publ icat ion?    

Contact TERRI DAY 
at UccaAds@hotmail.com 

More info available at

www.UniversityCityNews.org           

  Ad Sizes:

      Business Card $60.00

      Qtr Page  $150.00

      Half Page  $300.00

Ad must be submitted via email 

in a PDF or JPG  format print ready.  

Next issue:  September 2017

Ad and Payment deadline:  8/18/17



CalBRE#: 01913595 CalBRE#: 01913803 

Contact Us:                 
619-955-3569 

Experienced 

Educated 

UC Residents 

Hyper-focused on UC market 

 

Have you been searching for the right home in 
UC but not had any luck?  Contact us today to get 

access to our OFF MARKET property list for 
insight into UC homes before they hit the market! 

MikeandAliciaSellUC.com 
MikeandAliciaSellUC@gmail.com 

CSLB Lic . 982811  

Call Today 
 

858-775-6643 
 

Free Estimates 

Locally Owned & Operated • Over 25 years of experience • UC References 
 

www.JBsandiego.com    Sales@JBsandiego.com 

Windows & Doorsrs 
Stuccoo 
Roofsfsf  

Patio Coversrs 
Sunroomsms 

Shutters, Blinds & Shadeses 
Awningsgs gg
Motorization/Automationn M

   

     And More!!  
 

Don’t miss the summer Concerts in 
the Park on Sunday afternoons!   
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Congrats	to	graduating	and	promoting	students	of	University	City	

			Photos	taken	from	school	websites.	

And congrats to Phillip Marcus on his retirement as Standley 
Middle School’s Music Director. Mr. Marcus has taught at 
Standley for 22 years. As Standley’s Music Director, he has led 
student performances at such events as the Standley promotion 
ceremonies, UC Celebration on 4th of July, EdUCate!’s 

Oktoberfest, Curie’s Craft Fair, Standley Park Tree Lighting, La 
Jolla Christmas Parade, UC Little League Opening Day, and the 
Spreckel’s Fiesta de Mayo. His own trio has performed at 
EdUCate!’s Taste of the Triangle, and at the UCHS Music 
Boosters Sights and Sounds Showcase.  

Happy Retirement Mr. Marcus! 
Photos courtesy Greg Hom 




